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Heritage Estates Home Owners Association Meeting

September 24, 2007 7:00 PM
Meeting Minutes
Homeowner Attendees: Chandler, Sawchak, Dalton, Deorene, Smith, Douglas, Guy, Solomon, Yablonsky, Gibbons, Lovas, Yankauskas, Bayer, Horvath, Kukalis, Sahene, Pujol, Cenci
Board Attendees: DePaulo, Pujol, Sahene, Heberle
I. Introduction- All board members
a. Introduction of the board – Dino DePaulo began the meeting at by welcoming everyone to the meeting.  The meeting opened at 7:05PM. 
a. A notification was given that the street lights at the entrance have been removed.  A street light is being planned at the Sardis Road entrance to the plan.  

b. Additionally, a reminder regarding adhering to the posted 25MPH speed limit was given.  Also noted, ALL cars MUST stop for school busses AND VANS.  A homeowner on Harvest has notified the board that cars from Barberry are not stopping at the school van that picks up her child.  The board agrees this is a safety issue and made this announcement at the meeting.  
b. Attendance sheet – An attendance sheet was available and all in attendance were instructed to sign the sign in sheet.  
II.     Retention pond- Dino DePaulo
a. Status of retention pond drainage and fencing – Currently, Alan is removing the silt from the retention pond.  He has dumped some of this on lots in phase III.   He is within his rights to do this, however, the municipality agrees that he could have chosen a better way of disposing of the silt.  Chris Rearick (Land Use Administrator) and Tom McGuire (Code Enforcement) from the Municipality were out today to check on the status of Alan Latta’s compliance with the letter sent on 9/15/2007 stating that Mr. Latta had 30 days to bring the retention ponds into compliance.  Failure to do so will result in Mr. Latta being fined up to $500 and also the denial of any building permits for any phase in Heritage Estates, including phase III.  

b. Street Cleaning – Alan is required to clean the streets of the Silt and mud that covers the areas in which he is working.  

c. Lot Deposits – A question was asked regarding how many lot deposits are being held in phase III.  The thought is that the more lot deposits, the more likely Mr. Latta is to comply with the DEP.  It was reported by another homeowner that their information says that there are 9 lot deposits in phase III.  No building permits will be given for these lots until Mr. Latta complies fully with the DEP and Murrysville.  

d. Aesthetics and Ownership of Retention Ponds – There was a detailed discussion regarding how the retention ponds look.  The board completely agrees with the homeowners that the retention pond areas look very bad right now.  However, the HOA does not now, nor will the ever, own any of the retention pond areas.  They are currently owned by Latta Development, and will eventually be owned by the Municipality.  Therefore, the HOA cannot go in and weed or landscape property owned by Mr. Latta without Mr. Latta’s permission.  A homeowner asked if they could get permission from Mr. Latta to landscape some of the areas, would the HOA provide funds to do so.  The HOA board told this homeowner to contact Mr. Latta and notify us of his reply and we would determine how many funds could go to this project.  The HOA stipulated that they would have to check with the Municipality as to their plans for the property after they take it over to ensure that we are not using our funds to plant trees that the Municipality will likely remove.  

III. Common area/Facilities –Kathy Pujol
a. A report was given about the common area being turned over to the HOA.  The HOA closed on the common area and the area has been deeded over to the HOA as a whole.  The board has also obtained insurance for this property.  Kathy explained the boards rational for having the area staked.  First, the area needed to be staked in order to obtain clear title to the land.  In order to close on the property, the HOA attorney (Mr. Julian E. Neiser, Esq) advised that the area should be clear of any and all encroachments. Some homeowners, anticipating the announced staking, removed the encroachments before the staking.  Those homeowners, who still had encroachments after the area was staked, were notified in writing by the board and asked to remove their encroachment.  The board is happy to report that all homeowners complied quickly and the board was able to secure a closing for the common area after that point.  Secondly, most times the board is presented with a proposal for a structure from a homeowner who abuts the common area, that homeowner has no idea as to where their property line is located.  The board felt it was in the best interests of everyone to clearly delineate the property line for future reference when proposals are made.  Thirdly, the board recently learned of trees from the common area that fell onto private property on Barberry.  This occurred before the HOA owned the property, so the board referred the homeowner to Mr. Latta at that time.  However, the board clearly recognized the benefit to both the homeowner and the HOA as a whole to know the property lines so that if something like this would occur in the future, both the homeowner and the board would know who was responsible for the clean up.  If the tree was from the common area, then the HOA insurance policy would cover this.  
b. Tree Issues – A homeowner asked the board if the HOA could remove dead trees from the common area.  The board responded that we will have a professional tree surveyor inspect the common area and any trees that are on the border with private property and are currently dead or in danger of falling onto private property will be removed.  Dead trees, or trees that have fallen, however, that are located deeper into the common area will stay.  It is not financially or logistically feasible for the HOA to remove every dead and/or fallen tree in the common area.  However, the board agrees that public safety is a priority and any tree that is in danger of falling on a house or into a yard will be removed.  A new homeowner who just moved here from another state suggested that we look into whether Westmoreland County has a cooperative extension program (as they had in their home state) where the county would come and look at the trees for us for free.  The HOA board will investigate this possibility.  
c. Hunting – “NO HUNTING” signs will be posted along the common area to remind hunters that hunting is not permitted in this area.  Law states that no hunting can take place within 150 yards of a dwelling.  
d. Cutting and Maintaining common area – There were several complaints regarding homeowners who continue to cut and maintain the common area.  The board reminded all homeowners that the common area is to remain AS IS.  No cutting, planting, etc… should take place on the common area.  Several homeowners suggested fining the homeowners who continue to maintain the common area as personal private property.  The board stated that we do not ‘police’ the common area and only get involved in common area maintenance issues when a complaint is brought to the attention of the board by a homeowner.  The board suggested to the homeowner that they submit and formal complaint via the website if they have a concern over structures placed on the common area or maintenance of the common area.  It was also suggested by several homeowners that perhaps the board use some of the landscaping funds to plant trees along the border of the common area so that homeowners could visually see the end of their property.  The board stated that this may be an option in the future, but that for now, the funds will be going to the entrance sign as a priority.  
IV. Entrance Sign- Kathy Pujol
a. The location for the entrance sign is near the townhouses at the plan entrance.   The placement of the sign is not negotiable because the land rights and utility easements do not offer any other options.  The first item of business for the sign placement was to get the common areas turned over to the HOA.  Now that that has been completed (see above), the board can now resume talks with the Latta’s.  Mr. Solomon of Harvest Drive has offered to help with the planning of the sign, and designs are under way.  It was suggested that perhaps there could be 3 designs that the homeowners voted upon.  The board agreed with this proposal and will notify homeowners when the designs are complete and able to be voted upon.  

b. Entrance on Sardis Road – there is a sign easement located on Harvest Road abutting Sardis road, therefore, land attainment issues should not be a problem for the sign at that entrance.  However, the sign at the back entrance will not be a priority until the sign at the front entrance is completed.    A homeowner asked if Latta Development would place the sign at the back entrance.  The board stated that there is hope that that could occur, but if not, then the board would consider the back entrance after the front entrance was complete.    
VI.       Finances – Sharon Sahene
a.  Assessments - Sharon updated the association of the current status of paid assessments.  Currently there is only ONE homeowner who has not paid their 2007 assessment.  The board is placing a lien on that property.  

b. Balance Sheet - A balance sheet was provided to everyone to see the expenditures of the board for the last calendar year.  Total Inflows (assessments and interest) were $6,075.32.  Total Outflows were $5,616.32 to give us an overall total of $459.00.  Sharon stated that the board is trying to keep a $5000 cushion in the account.  Current balance is: Money Market fund: $4438.05 and Checking: 732.08.  

c. 2008 Assessments - Sharon explained that the board has decided that the 2008 assessments will remain at $100.  With 115 homeowners in the association, the board then projects an inflow of $11,500 for the 2008 year.  The assessments will be mailed out in October, with a due date by January 15, 2008.  The budget will be provided to each homeowner with the assessments.  A homeowner expressed concern that the association as a whole does not get to vote on the budget.  The board explained that one of the duties of the elected board is to complete a budget for the fiscal year.  The board welcomes the comments and suggestions of the homeowners and takes those into account when coming up with the budget.  Additionally, the main basis for the budget is previous expenditures and expected future expenditures.  Another homeowner thought $100 was not a high enough assessment to cover all of the upcoming landscaping issues (Retention ponds once turned over to the Municipality).    The board stated that the decision has already been made for 2008, but that the budget would be revisited next year.  
VII.     Park Update – Jenna Heberle
a. Status update for the Heritage Park field - Jenna stated that she had been in touch with Jim Menhorn at the Municipal Parks Department for Murrysville to inquire about the status of the park field.  Mr. Menhorn is the park foreman.  Mr. Menhorn informed Jenna that Heritage Park has been seeded and is complete.  The area located between the park and Cypress Drive is owned by Mr. Latta and not by the HOA or the Municipality.  Many homeowners expressed concern with the way Mr. Latta is maintaining (or not maintaining) this property and other property owned by Mr. Latta throughout the plan.   The board suggested contacting the Municipality, as the HOA does not have the ability to get Mr. Latta to address these concerns.  It was suggested by several homeowners that we as a neighborhood attend a Council meeting to express our concern.  The board agreed with this idea, but stated that we would have to get on the agenda in order to do this.  
b. Townhouses abutting park area – Several homeowner expressed concern that Mr. Latta still intended to place town homes on the property currently located between the park and Cypress drive, as well as in the area where Mr. Latta currently has his staging equipment.  The board notified the homeowners that, according to the municipality, the time allotted Mr. Latta for approval of that phase has elapsed.  In other words, Mr. Latta no longer has Municipal approval to place those town homes and would need to re-apply for approval for that project.  Many homeowners expressed an intent to attend a council meeting should that be on the agenda to express deep concern over the placement of the proposed town homes.  
VIII.        Block Party– Jenna Heberle
a.  The board took a vote as to whether the homeowners present wanted to still have a block party.  The board stated that the board has not received any volunteers to help.  The board stated that they were thinking of having a smaller, scaled back block party/Halloween party on the 28th of October from 1-5PM.  The children would dress up and we would have simple food and would not go into the evening.  The homeowners present all voted for this type of block party and agreed on the dates and times.  Therefore the Block Party WILL TAKE PLACE on SUNDAY, OCTOBER 28th from 1-5 PM on IRIS COURT.  
IV.      Board Member Vacancy – All
The board informed the association that the board Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, Mark Pisani, had resigned from the board in the spring.  The board made notice that one person had been nominated for the position, and opened the floor for other nomination.  No other nominations were given, therefore, Mr. Steve Douglas of Barberry court was effectively elected to the board for the remainder of the current boards term.    
     X.    General Questions – All 
 The board opened the floor to general questions, and no one had any further      questions.  
XI.     Closing
Lastly, Dino DePaulo, President of the HOA, reminded everyone that the HOA board is made up completely of volunteer time and effort.  The HOA board members do the very best they can do for the neighborhood.  They meet each month and spend many other hours on the phone and in e mails for this neighborhood.  Dino asked that anyone that has a complaint for the board to do so in a respectful manner, preferably in writing, and not to personally disrespect or attack any individual board member if a homeowner disagrees with the board as a whole.  
The board thanked everyone for their attendance.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20PM 
